Ours ref: Dr JP/MH

Contact: CW

Friday, 07 January 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

Due to the high infection rates of the new COVID -19 Omicron variant and to keep our school community safe, we are asking all secondary pupils (Year 7 and above) to continue to be tested twice weekly at home using the lateral flow devices provided by school. We recommend testing your child on a Sunday and Wednesday evening. If your child is resident on Wednesday evening, school will test them if you have previously given consent.

As well as twice weekly testing of all staff and eligible Pupils, School is following the latest Government guidance for Plan B which includes:

- Wearing face coverings in classrooms and communal areas unless exempt
- Good ventilation and air quality monitoring with the use of CO<sup>2</sup> monitors
- Encouragement of good hand and breathing hygiene
- · Enhanced cleaning of all areas in use
- Monitoring the overall health of everyone in school and taking the appropriate actions
- All none essential visitors stopped from entering school

Due to the recent changes to self-isolation rules (the fully vaccinated may only need to isolate for 7 days) could I please ask you to complete the enclosed form giving your child's vaccination status.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact our Health Care Coordinator or Head of Care Nicky Warrilow via the office.

Yours sincerely

Dr J A Patterson

Principal







**Pupil Name** 

## **COVID -19 Vaccination Status Form**

Has had the following vaccination		
COVID-19 Vaccination	Date	
1 <sup>st</sup> dose		
2 <sup>nd</sup> dose		
Booster		



